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A Great Shelford School Performance 

 

 
 

Choirs from Stapleford, Babraham and St Alban’s RC Primary Schools to 
joined with professional opera singers to sing in an abridged version of 

Carmen. 
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GREAT SHELFORD PARISH COUNCIL 

EXTRACT FROM DRAFT MINUTES OF MARCH MEETING 

Public Concerns 
Five members of the public present stated their concerns over: 
Buristead Rd, (Yew impeding footpath); Inadequate lighting on De Freville Rd; 
Plans for the Riverbank; Road signs missing (reported); Cycle way rubbish 
build up (Clerk to arrange Village Man for tidy up); General Street, drains and 
pavement cleaning; Clean for the Queen (not being actioned by the PC); 
Village litter pick (depending on adequate support); Electronic Bus signs 
(grants to be reviewed). 
County Council 
• City Deal: Initial A1307 consultation discussed at length (see County 

Councillor Report below). 
• Successful 2016/17 Local Highways Initiative grant to Parish Council. 
• Local County, District and Parish Councillors have opposed the 

proposed removal of land from the Green Belt near Addenbrookes in the 
Draft Local Plan Consultation. 

• The Great Shelford Branch of Cambridge Building Society is not subject 
to either Branch refurbishment or closure. 

Highways 
• Grant funding for Zebra crossing has been successful. 
• Main work programme and Hinton Way changes are awaiting input from 

CCC 
• Tesco delivery parking has now been agreed prior to 0630hrs 
• An application for a convex mirror at High Green has not been 

successful. A parking bay outside No 20 is to be removed. 
• Street and Drain clearance still awaited. 

Recreation Ground 
The Clerk requested quotations for cricket ball catch protective netting. 
Cemetery and Allotments 
A recent volunteer working party had removed rubbish, weeded beds and 
established a new planting area. More volunteers are needed to continue to 
keep the cemetery attractive. 
Police Liaison 
A series of Crime prevention presentations is being planned for the general 



2                                                                              GREAT SHELFORD 
 
public. Parking monitoring initiative continues with Great Shelford 
participating.  
Speedwatch group will be re-contacted with regard to availability of potential 
Parish Council funding for local equipment. 
Social Media 
It was agreed that issues raised on Streetlife would not receive any official 
response from the Parish Council without first agreement with the Chairman. 
Any agreed official response would be issued by the Clerk in the Parish 
Council’s name. 
Riverbank Project 

• An Expression of Interest for Grant has been submitted. 
• An Application for flood defence consent has been submitted to 

Environment Agency. 
• SCDC funding offer of £2,000 signed and witnessed at meeting. 

Neighbourhood Plan 
A Neighbourhood Plan meeting had been poorly attended. Improved 
circulation of events to be considered with at least an article in Village News as 
proof of wide public consultation was necessary for a Neighbourhood Plan to 
be approved. 
Defibrillator 
The Shelford Support Group has offered £400 contribution for a Village 
Defibrillator. The meeting agreed to pursue this, especially if a location could 
be found to make it easily accessible. 
Grange Field 
Recent letters had declined any discussion and the potential purchase was at a 
stalemate. The Chair will make enquiries with South Cambs as to current 
ownership and how to progress the acquisition. 
Finance 
Clerk Mike Winter presented a schedule of payments and receipts for the 
month of March 2016 (known to date). This was accepted and 11 cheques 
valued at £5,641-04p for payment duly signed by two councillors. 
The Clerk presented a monthly review of budget to year-end. Although the 
bank accounts had a healthy current balance, considerable expenditure had still 
to be received for March 2016 and it included a significant value of protected 
S106 funds. Year-end balances are expected to be approximately as forecast. 
Note. Full copies of the Minutes can be seen at www.shelford.org and at the library. 
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PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
PARISH COUNCIL COMMENTS  

 

S/0338/16/AD Tucker Gardner  
39 Woollards 
Lane 

New fascia sign 

No objections 

 

S/0390/16/PN Mr A Rayner 
Arnolds Farm 
Shelford Bottom 

Proposed grain store 

Permission already granted. 
 

S/0549/16/FL Mr P Yadav 
14 Redhill Lane 

2 storey side and single storey rear 
extensions.  

No recommendation. As there is a similar side extension at no. 12 no objection 
in principle, but wonder if a sunlight analysis may need to be carried out to 
assess the impact on the south facing ground floor window in the property to 
the north. 

 
S/0557/16/FL Mr A Priest       15 

Shelford Park Ave 
2 storey side and single storey rear 
extensions.  

Recommend refusal. We would like the extension to mirror that of No.13 (the 
design here was a result of concerns about the terracing effect of 2 storey side 
extensions) with the first floor set back so the extension appears subservient as 
recommended in the design guide and to avoid the terracing effect. We would 
also like to see side access so wheelie bins can be stored to the rear. It would be 
preferable if the porch roof matched that of the adjoining property. 
 
S/0592/16/FL Mr A Phillips 

22 Mingle Lane 
New front wall, piers and gates.  

As this end of Mingle Lane has quite a lot of hedges, we wonder if some 
planting could be used to soften the impact of the wall and gates. 
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S/0619/16/FL Mr F Murphy 

6 Walden Way 
Extension to bungalow. 

No objections 
 
S/0605/16/FL 

& 
S/0606/16/LB 

Mr. R. Herbert 
21 High Green.  

Part demolition and part extension of rear 
wing. 

As this is a listed building we are happy to leave the decision to the 
Conservation Team. No recommendation. 
 
S/0577/16/FL Mr. J. Beal 

37 Buristead Rd 
Installation of 4 velux windows 

No objections 
 
S/0630/16/FL Mr C Mitchell 

10 Elms Ave 
Single storey rear extension. 

No objections 
 

16/0176/OUT 
& 

16/0165/FUL 

Cambridge City 
applications on 
Addenbrookes 
site 

Development of up to 75,000 sqm 
floorspace including up to two multi 
storey car parks; open space and 
landscaping and all other associated 
supporting infrastructure.  

Erection of a building for Biotech and 
Biomedical research and development and 
production together with associated 
supporting Headquarters and Logistics 
function along with associated 
infrastructure to include; access, services, 
drainage, electric and gas infrastructure, 
external ancillary structures, car and cycle 
parking and hard and soft landscaping. 
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Concerns were expressed at the very small distance between the buildings, new 
road and the watercourse to the south of the site. We believe the 20m buffer as 
proposed in the Local Plan should be adhered to, so a good landscape edge to 
the site can be created.  
The proposed multi storey car parks would be visually intrusive and have an 
adverse impact on the open landscape and views from the south. In addition 
every effort should be made to reduce the number of car journeys to the site to 
lessen the impact on surrounding roads and villages. 
We believe the indicative building heights to the east of the site are too great 
and do not give a stepped down effect as would be expected at the edge of the 
site. 
In addition they would be overbearing in relation to the houses on the Bell 
school site. 
 

DISTRICT COUNCIL PLANNING DECISIONS 

Extensions were approved at 19 and 29 Hinton Way and 8 Tunwell’s Lane. A 
double garage at 4 Birchtrees Rd and a cycle shed at 23 Coppice Ave were also 
approved. 

Fascia signs for Tucker Gardner were refused at 39 and 48-50 Woollards Lane, 
as was an extension to form a new dwelling at 19 Hinton Way. 

An application for planning was withdrawn for Railway Tavern, Station Rd. 
demolition of existing building and erection of 12 dwellings. (This is the 
amended application). 

FOUND IN VILLAGE 

HAVE YOU SEEN THEM? 
	

	 	



6                                                                              GREAT SHELFORD 
 

 
 



VILLAGE NEWS                                                                                     7 
 

COUNTY COUNCIL 
Street Lighting  
Balfour Beatty started to replace the street lights in Cambridgeshire in 2011 
and now a total of 49,126 have been upgraded as well as 5,380 bollards and 
signs. The replacement lamps are much more efficient and save 4.5 tonnes of 
carbon a year and £1 million. Since new streetlights have been installed the 
number of faults reported has decreased from 53 to 26 per day and the average 
time to repair faults is now 4 days. The percentage of lights currently working 
across Cambridgeshire is 99.25%. All this is absolutely great but most of our 
residents have had difficulties because the Central Government mandated that 
the streetlights have to be reduced in number by 10%, and this could only 
happen on minor roads where there are no buses. Apart from this it took weeks 
to repair the holes …. We have been really upset by the length of time to get 
our villages back to their pristine condition but it is happening slowly. If you 
have comments or questions enquires@lightingcambridgeshire.com or 0800 
7838247. 
City Deal. 
The city is trying to grow its tourism, retail, education and business 
opportunities but without consideration for impacts elsewhere. We cannot go 
on like this and we must provide a long-term strategy.  Businesses must be 
encouraged to set up outside the city core but within the county envelope, 
where, we hope, there will be good transport links facilitated by the City Deal. 
Devolution. 
Differences of opinion rage about what would be the best devolution strategy 
for Cambridgeshire. The government has suggested Cambridgeshire joins with 
Norfolk and Suffolk along with Peterborough, but others think that just joining 
with Peterborough would be OK. Others think that staying the same would be 
the best course. Some Councillors were not willing to countenance a Mayor in 
charge of the three counties at any price, but the government will not devolve 
power to the East of England without it. They need someone responsible for 
East of England affairs who can be held accountable. All the areas have signed 
up for looking into devolution further, except Cambridge City. I have always 
felt that there is too much power centrally and what we can have in the East of 
England we could use better and more efficiently. 
Home Care and Looked after children 
Changing the way Home Care is delivered. Can we deliver better care to our 
frail vulnerable people? We have 610 children in Local Authority care at the 
moment, 59 of whom are unaccompanied asylum seekers.  
                                                                                Tony Orgee and Gail Kenney 
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HEIDI ALLEN’S NEWSLETTER 
The last month or so has been incredibly varied involving 
everything from education to road and rail infrastructure 
projects and the Child Support Agency. There is almost 
nothing that an MP doesn’t need to get up to speed with. 
Since I last wrote, I have visited five primary schools and 
co-hosted a meeting at Cambourne Village College with 
the Regional Schools Commissioner. Difficulties with 
teacher recruitment was probably the main topic of 

conversation and we floated the idea of running a recruitment fair to help 
schools fill their vacancies. I’ll be looking at this over the next few weeks.  
At a sixth form level, the principals of Hills Road and Long Road came to 
Westminster this month to meet the Minister Nick Boles. The Government is 
currently reviewing sixth form provision across the country, so we were 
relieved to hear he was fully aware of the excellent education these institutions 
provide and has no plans to change the way they are structured. 
From schools to roads, I met with the Secretary of State, Patrick McLoughlin 
and his special advisor to ensure funds remained in place for the upgrade to the 
A428. I had heard rumours that the project may be delayed, however I was told 
that was not the case. It will be a complex and expensive project from an 
engineering point of view, but I will ensure local residents are kept informed at 
every step of the way. Highways England are currently identifying possible 
outline routes and I will share these as soon as I have them. 
After Christmas, I met an inspirational group of mums who shared with me 
their difficulties with the Child Support Agency over the years. My brave 
ladies came down to Westminster to meet the Chair of the Work and Pensions 
Select Committee, of which I am a member, to convince him that this was an 
area the Committee should look at. I am absolutely delighted to report he 
agreed, so the Committee will now formally review the failings of the system 
and make recommendations to the Department of Work and Pensions. 
And finally, over the last month I have been trialling a new way of running my 
surgeries. I held two “no appointment necessary” drop-in events in Sawston 
and Comberton. The sessions proved really popular with dozens of residents 
coming along to talk to me on a wide variety of topics. Please see my website 
www.heidisouthcambs.co.uk for details of the next scheduled sessions.  
As always, don’t hesitate to get in touch if I can help with anything. You can 
contact me by phone on 01954 212707 or via email at 
heidi.allen.mp@parliament.uk. I look forward to hearing from you! 
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SHELFORD MEDICAL PRACTICE 
Shelford Health Centre will be closed on both Bank Holiday Mondays in May. 
Self-Help Resources 
There are a number of resources that you can use direct, without the need to see a 
doctor.  They include: 
Physio Direct - Tel: 01223 446999  Monday – Friday 1 – 5pm 
• Physio Direct is a telephone self-referral service which has been set up to 

provide early advice and management for adults with back/neck/joint problems 
or following injuries.  You do not need a GP referral to access this service. The 
service is for anyone over the age of 18 years. 

• A Senior Chartered Physiotherapist will be at the end of the phone to take your 
call. The length of telephone calls vary, on average about 20 minutes. 

• You will be asked a number of questions about your problem and how it is 
affecting your daily life, your current medication and any other relevant 
information to aid us in making a diagnosis. They will determine the most 
appropriate way to manage your problem, which could be:  
1. Advice only;   
2. Advice and appropriate exercises may be sent to you in the post. 
3. An appointment may be arranged for you. 

Psychological Wellbeing Service 
Tel:  0300 300 0055  Lines are open from 9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday, 
excluding Bank Holidays. Self-refer online: 
www.cpft.nhs.uk/services/pws/psychological-wellbeing-service.htm 
Email: selfreferIAPT@cpft.nhs.uk 
Helps those aged 17 and over who are suffering from mild to moderate depression 
and anxiety disorders. They have teams throughout the county offering 
appointments throughout the day, from Monday to Friday. 
Feet Focus - Tel:  01480 418545 
Provides a low cost (£10-£20 charge) foot care service to patients who are not 
eligible for NHS Podiatry within Cambridgeshire. Clinics include: Fulbourn Health 
Centre; Brookfields Health Centre; Chesterton Medical Centre 
Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm screening – Tel: 01223 256909. An abdominal 
aortic aneurysm is a weakening and expansion of the aorta, the main blood vessel 
in the body. Men in their 65th year are automatically invited for an ultrasound 
scan.     Jennet Ashton, Practice Manager,  

01223 843661 www.shelfordmedicalpractice.nhs.uk 
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STAPLEFORD HISTORY SOCIETY 

For our May meeting, we’re delighted to welcome again the popular lecturer 
and playwright Dr Seán Lang. His topic is The Cambridge Bonfires – a battle 
for order in late nineteenth-century Cambridge.  
What happened?  
"One paper said that the market place looked as if it had been sacked by a 
foreign army. The police were powerless and so, it turned out, were the courts.  
This is the story of how late Victorian Cambridge trembled - and burned - 
before the power of the Cambridge undergraduate.  It's also about what women 
students, Lord Kitchener and the Relief of Ladysmith all had in common (and it 
definitely wasn't Midsummer Common)". 
To find out more, come to Stapleford Jubilee Pavilion at 7:45 pm on 10 May 

Shelford and Stapleford Youth Initiative 
Summer Garden Party 

3.30 to 6pm 
Saturday 25 June 2016 

Lismore, Whittlesford Road, Little Shelford 
by kind invitation of Mr & Mrs J Farboud 

 

Quiz Evening in aid of 
Riding for the Disabled - Iceni Group 

The Iceni RDA Group takes groups of children with a variety of disabilities 
riding at the Barrington Equestrian School. Funds are needed to hire the 
ponies and to buy specialised equipment. All those helping are volunteers. 
 
There will be a fund raising quiz at Little Shelford Memorial Hall on Saturday 
7 May. £12/head to include supper.  Raffle and licensed bar. Doors open at 7 
pm for a 7.30 pm start. 
To enter a team (6–8 people) please contact any of the following: Sarah (01223 
842498); Kate (01954 719745); Susan (01223 294660) or Sara (01223 575641). 
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GREAT SHELFORD PARISH CHURCH 
www.stmarysgreatshelford.org/ 

A very warm welcome to your historic parish church - please  
call in and enjoy the sacred space. 
Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM): Churchwarden 
Elections 

The APCM elected Stella Nettleton and Dianne Fraser to continue to serve as 
Churchwardens for the coming year. Our sincere thanks for undertaking this 
role and best wishes to them for the coming year. 

Granta Deanery Ascension Day Eucharist 5 May 7.30pm 

The parishes of the Deanery are invited to gather together for a Eucharist to 
celebrate Ascension Day on 5 May at 7.30pm at St. Mary the Virgin, Linton. 
Lifts will be available; please contact the Churchwardens. 

Westminster Abbey Duty Chaplaincy 

The Dean and Chapter of Westminster Abbey are keen to build relationships 
with parishes outside central London and to widen the participation of 
parochial and retired clergy in the task of ministering to many thousands of 
visitors. To this end some clergy are invited to become Duty Chaplains and to 
offer six days of pastoral cover every year within the Abbey, on a residential 
basis. 

I have been a Duty Chaplain for eight years and will be completing my annual 
period of ministry this month (starting on Mon. 9 May). The Dean and Chapter 
are very grateful for the link that this establishes and our Pilgrimage Visit to the 
Abbey in 2014 was one of the fruits of this relationship. They also offer a very 
generous free entry pass into the Abbey for visitors from the parish. Please 
speak to our Administrator for further details. 

Joint Men’s Fellowship 

With regard to our meeting in May - for various reasons our gathering will be 
one week later than previously advertised so please note the new date, 
Thursday 12 May 2016.  The topic will still be EU Referendum.   

Our speaker will be Guy Brandon from the Cambridge-based Think Tank - the 
Jubilee Centre.  He will not be giving us a simple In/Out answer but will cover 
the main issues: Sovereignty and Subsidiarity; Migration; Business and 
Bureaucracy; Security and International Relations. 

Following his introductory remarks, we will continue discussing the two sides 
of the argument - hopefully in a reasonable and respectful manner!  
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St Mary’s Toddler Group: Thurs. mornings in term time in the Community 
Room between 9.30 and 11. 30 a.m. for children aged from 0 to 3 years with 
their parents and/or carers. Contact details from Gillian Pett – 
gillian.pett29@gmail.com 

First Steps: For babies and toddlers, 0-5 years, meeting on Mondays 2.15 to 
2.45pm. (term time only). It is located in the Church Community Room, which 
is contained and warm. We have liturgical toys and books suitable and safe for 
the age group. Tea, coffee, juice, biscuits/cakes will be available after the 
service. 

The structure of the session is, same songs each week and a bible story, ending 
with prayer. All families are welcome. 

From the registers: 

Funerals: 22 March  Lyn Saunders 

Baptisms: 26 March  Greg Miles 

Confirmations: 26 March  Greg Miles 
    Rowen Staines 

Regular Services 

Daily:   9am Morning Prayer 
5pm Evening Prayer  

Wednesday: 9.30am Holy Communion (BCP 1662) 

Sunday: 8am Holy Communion (BCP 1662) 
10am Parish Communion, our main Sunday service. 
6.30pm Evensong (BCP 1662) 

 

For further information about Great Shelford Parish Church 

visit our website: www.stmarysgreatshelford.org/ 
Priest in charge: The Revd. Simon Talbott - 01223 847068 or 0705 0042616. or 

vicar@stmarysgreatshelford.org 
Assistant Curate: The Revd Monica Cameron - 07985 304860 or 

curate@stmarysgreatshelford.org 
Parish Administrator: Katharin Page: 07710 518220 or 

katharinpage@yahoo.com 
St Mary’s Great Shelford is a Registered Charity - No: 245456 
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ALL CHANGE 
The more observant among you may have noticed some changes at the front of 
the Free Church recently; the noticeboard has been replaced with a fresh one 
bearing our new logo, and a headstone commemorating a 19th century minister 
has been removed. In place of the headstone, a wooden cross has stood for 
some weeks, almost covered in colourful ribbons. The first ribbons were placed 
there by members of our congregation, and the subsequent ones by people in 
our village community as they passed by. It was an encouraging task to refill 
the ribbon bag as they got used up, for each ribbon represented a prayer. 
 
Some people pray every day, some occasionally, and some never, but it is a 
rare person who does not cry out to God in life and death situations. Yet prayer 
is more than just asking God for things; it is a two-way conversation that 
requires at least as much listening as talking. It is saying sorry, giving thanks, 
praising God just for being who He is, but yes, it is also asking for something 
for others or ourselves. We have no way of knowing what prayer each of those 
ribbons represents, but we can know that God will have heard and answered 
each one. However, that doesn’t mean each answer will have been ‘yes’. 
 
Many of you will be familiar with the phrase, ‘be careful what you wish for’. 
The same applies to prayer. As a parent, one of the greatest joys is to be able to 
give good gifts to one’s child, maybe things that they have longed and yearned 
for. Yet any parent also knows that much as a crawling toddler earnestly 
desires to be allowed to explore the fireplace, the answer to that request has to 
be ‘no’ – not because you do not love the child, but because you do. Similarly, 
to the young teenager who begs for the latest smartphone, the answer may well 
be ‘wait awhile – not yet’.  
 
It has been said that our lives are like the reverse side of a great tapestry. From 
the back, all we can see are the apparently random knots, the imperfections, the 
chaotic colours. Only from the front is it possible to see how it all fits together, 
see how every stitch and knot forms an integral part of an amazing picture. So 
do not be discouraged if you have prayed, and felt your prayer has gone 
unanswered. Trust in God - the artist who designed your life’s tapestry. 

Liz Jenkin, Elder 
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22nd May - 3T in the Park @ Great Shelford Park - 3.30pm 

This will be a chance to picnic together and play some great family games like rounders, 
frisbee, football. Just come along with your picnic and a blanket. 

3T is an informal event for all, whatever age or phase of life you are in. Some events are 
outdoors and will require suitable clothing, some inside in a more relaxed, 'civilized' 

setting. 3T will always be creative, informal and spiritual. 
 For more details, contact Diana Parr:  childfam@shelfordfreechurch.org.uk;  

or tel: 01223-842181(church office);  
or consult the church website: shelfordfreechurch.org.uk  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	

Worship Services at Great Shelford Free Church 
Sunday  1 May @ 10.30am Jesus show and tell (Mark 1:21-28) 

 

Sunday  8 May @ 10.30am Communion Service 
Jesus heals the town (Mark 1:29-34) 

 

Sunday  15 May @ 10.30am Pentecost Sunday - All-Age Service 
 

Sunday   22nd May @ 10.30am Everyone is looking for Jesus (Mark 1:35-39) 
 

Sunday   29th May @ 10.30am Jesus cleans up (Mark 1:40-45) 
Communion Service @ 6.30 pm 

For further information about Great Shelford Free Church (Baptist)  
visit our website: www.shelfordfreechurch.org.uk 

Church Office (Access via Ashen Green):  01223 842181 
Email: administrator@shelfordfreechurch.org.uk 

Office Hours: Tues 9—4.00 pm; Weds 9—1.00 pm; Thurs 9—1.00 pm 
Great Shelford Free Church (Baptist) is a Registered Charity - No: 1141345 

Create & Share @ Great Shelford Free Church Hall 
(Ashen Green Entrance) 

Thursday 12th May: 9.30am – 3.30pm:  
‘Make Patchwork Greetings Cards’ 

 
Make greetings cards using patterned papers, glue and card blanks. 

Please contact Janet if you are able to attend so that she can make sure there are 
enough materials available. 

Come when you can, bring a friend if you can, stay as long as you can. 
Tea and coffee - donations towards their cost welcomed. 

For more information, contact Janet - tel: 513471 or email janet@frenchfrogs.net 
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Little Shelford Pantomime Auditions 

	

Auditions will be held on Sunday 
15 May 2016 for Dick Whittington, 
Little Shelford Pantomime 2017 at 
Little Shelford Memorial Hall.  
Those who have been in pantomime 
before, please come and audition 
between 1 and 4 pm.  
Children new to pantomime, please 
come between 4 and 5 pm. 
Please ring Sarah on 842498 or e-
mail coppendales@btinternet.com  if 
you have any queries. 

 

IN THE TELEPHONE BOX 
“Hello? Yes, it’s George here. I’m at the top 
of a volcano and it’s looking very unstable!” 

“What? George, this had better not be another 
of your jokes,” replied his brother, Josh. 

“No. I’m telling the truth. Seriously, my 
trousers are beginning to burn up!” shouted 
George. 

“Nope. Don’t believe you. You have done this 
hundreds of times in the past. You can’t be telling the 
truth!” exclaimed Josh. 

“You don’t understand! The magma core is getting more 
terrible by the second!” said George. 

“Do you actually think I’m stupid, George? You are not 
telling the truth,” sneered Josh. 

“FOR THE LAST TIME, I AM TELLING THE TRUTH!” bellowed 
George.  

“Can’t talk right now,” said Josh. “My favourite 
television programme is on.  Go blow a fuse.” 

“No! Please! Just call a helicopter or something. It is 
exceedingly hot here!” 

“Fine! But only because Mum would be mad,” relented Josh. 

“Oh! Thank you, Josh! You won’t regret this!” promised 
George. 

Teddy Brehony 
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SHELFORD SCHOOL 
 Easter now seems a distant memory unless you’re still finding the occasional too-
well-hidden chocolate egg under the furniture!  However, some of our pre-Easter 
events are yet to be reported… 
School trips. The Reception class enjoyed their first school trip!  They took a 
coach to visit the Church of the Good Shepherd in Arbury where they explored 
stories about Jesus in interactive and creative ways. 
Year 3 also visited Wandlebury as part of their work on the Iron and Stone Ages 
and became archaeologists (finding evidence of the past in soil), hunters (shooting 
bows/arrows and slingshots) and builders (weaving wattle fencing).  Their 
favourite part was making bread, cooking over an open fire and eating it!  
Sports and dance. It has been a busy few weeks for sports and dance both in and 
out of school with Jazz Dance performances, Dualthlon, Multiskills, Rugby and 
Tag Rugby.  Special mention goes to the 33 parents, governors and staff who took 
part in an extremely muddy 5K obstacle course to raise over £6000 for new 
playground equipment.  Thanks and Well Done to the 'mudders'! 
Music. Many of our younger pianists had their first experience of playing in front 
of an audience in a short afternoon concert. That evening the older piano pupils, 
guitarists and those learning a wide range of orchestral instruments showed off 
their hard work in a stunning concert that also showcased the school orchestra who 
clearly had a lot of fun playing the Star Wars and Dads Army themes!  Well done 
to all who performed and many thanks to the music teachers who had prepared 
them for the concerts. 
As anticipated, SingFest was an unforgettable experience for our Year 5 and 6 
choir members when they joined with the choirs from Stapleford, Babraham and St 
Alban’s RC Primary Schools to perform with professional opera singers in an 
abridged version of Carmen. Thanks to Mrs Barlow for teaching and rehearsing the 
children. 
Ending the old term. As the Easter term drew to a close we took time to consider 
the events of the first Easter in our church service led by Year 5. We also said 
goodbye again to Mrs Courtney who is leaving her position as SENDco. We have 
very much appreciated Mrs Courtney’s flexible support of the school since her 
retirement from class teaching. We will miss her and wish her well for the future.  
Our Year 5 teacher Mr Dagnall takes up the role of SENDco from this term. 
Starting the new term. For many the change to summer dresses and shorts is a 
happy reminder that we are hopefully headed for some warmer weather and 
sunshine whilst we get stuck into this busy and active summer term. We’ll be 
especially pleased to see the sun on 21 May when we host our traditional PTA 
Summer Fair, but rain or shine it’s always a great afternoon – please do come and 
join us!       Anna Caroe (School Governor) 
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DIARY, MAY 2016 
 

Date Event Time Place 
1 May Day Morris Dancing & BBQ 5.30-6.30am Wandlebury 
2 Bank Holiday   
5 Elections of Police Commissioner 

and Councillors 
7am – 10pm Memorial Hall 

7 Riding for the Disabled Quiz 7pm Little Shelford 
Hall  

10 Stapleford History Society talk 7.45pm Stapleford 
Pavilion 

10 Granta Flower Club annual open 
meeting 

7.30pm Memorial Hall 

12 Friends of GS Parish Church, 
AGM and Talk 

7.30pm St Mary’s 
Community 
Room 

15 Dick Whittington Panto Auditions 4pm Little Shelford 
Hall  

16 History Walk 7.30pm St Mary's 
25 Talk: Suspected of Witchcraft: 

some sad and sorry tales 
2 – 3.30pm Shelford 

Library 
28 Farmers Market 9.00am Memorial Hall 
29 Cactus and succulent annual show  10.30am Memorial Hall 
30 Bank Holiday   

 
The Country Market is held in the Memorial Hall  

each Wednesday 8.30–11.30am 
 

	

BIN COLLECTIONS  
 

Black bins Tues 3, Mon 16, Tues 31 May 
Green and blue bins  Mon 9, Mon 23 May 

Recycle batteries by placing in a plastic bag tied to the 
blue bin 

 

The next issue of the Great Shelford Village News should be available in the 
shops on Friday April 29  and subscribed copies delivered shortly thereafter. 
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FEAST EVENTS 
It’s never too early to talk about The Shelford Feast! 
You can expect all the usual excitement in Feast Week, with events leading up 
to The Shelford Feast on Sunday 17 July. Tickets are already on sale in various 
village outlets (look for the tickets sign in the window or just ask) and also 
online via www.shelfordfeast.co.uk 
So here’s the timetable of events. Keep this to hand so you don’t miss anything. 
More and up to date details on the website! There’s something for everyone. 
Sunday 10 Community Church Service with congregations from St 

Mary’s Parish Church and the Free Church. All are welcome. 
Monday 11 Children’s Disco – a fun evening for young people 
Tuesday 12 Sawston Youth Drama. Young people entertaining us 
Wednesday 13 Comedy Night with Ivan Brackenbury 
Wednesday 13 An evening with the Balsham Singers 
Thursday 14 The Grand Quiz Night. Please register beforehand! 
Friday 15 Ska Night with The Beat, supported by Big 10 
Friday 15 Summer Music from Simply Reeds 
Saturday 16 Beer Festival, Craft and Food Fair 
Saturday 16 Back to the 80’s and Blonde Shell 
Sunday 17 The Shelford Feast 

We welcome all offers of help as we depend entirely on volunteers. If you can 
give some of your time we need strong helpers on the weekend 8 – 10 July, bar 
and food staff throughout the week especially on Saturday 16 and Sunday 17 
July, and all hands needed on Sunday 17 July – Feast Day.  

If you can help, please mail info@shelfordfeast.co.uk  
or phone Sarah Coppendale 01223 842498 
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W.I. 
We were delighted to welcome magician and 
conjuror, John Davenport, to our April meeting. He 
gave an amusing and amazing talk about the history 
of magic, from its earliest days in the temples, to 
more well-known, modern magicians like Chung 
Ling Soo and Houdini. He also told us about his 
family, of whom at least three generations have 

been involved in the business of magic. Their shop, founded in 1898, 
Davenports Magic, is in the Guinness Book of Records as the oldest 
continuously owned magic shop. John illustrated his highly entertaining talk 
with tricks that had everyone gasping with awe. How did he do that?  
As part of the refreshments, Cornelia Ede made another of her fabulous 
cakes, this one with a magic theme. 
We meet on the first Thursday of every month (except August) at 7.30 p.m. in 
All Saints’ North Room, behind the church, in Little Shelford. Our next 
meeting, on Thursday 5 May, begins with a walk around the Shelfords and a 
talk by local historian Helen Harwood on ‘Women of Shelford’.  
Visitors and new members are welcome at every W.I. meeting.  

www.theshelfordswi.wordpress.com Anna Sugden & Mary Talbott 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The Friends of Great Shelford Parish Church 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Annual General Meeting 
 
 

Thursday 12 May   at   7.30pm 
 
 

St Mary’s Community Room 
 
 
 
 
 

The AGM will be followed by a short illustrated Talk: 
 
 

‘From St Mary’s to Honolulu – Heritage and Community’ - Trevor Ward 
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“Suspected of Witchcraft – some sad and sorry tales” 
A talk by Annie James, Huntingdon Family History Society 
At Great Shelford Library, Wednesday 25th May, 2 – 3.30pm 

 

Free event but tickets required. Available from the 
library or call 0345 0455225 Donations welcome for refreshments. 

SHELFORD TWINNING ASSOCIATION 
 

QUIZ NIGHT - SATURDAY 7 MAY 2016 
 
GREAT SHELFORD FREE CHURCH    
ASHEN GREEN, GREAT SHELFORD 
8pm (doors open at 7:30pm) 

 
TEAMS: maximum of 6 people in a team. Individuals/couples also 
welcome and will be allocated to a team on the night 
COST: £10 per head including supper - fish/chicken/sausage & chips or 
vegetarian option. For catering purposes, please indicate choice of food 
when reserving places and please book no later than 5pm on Thursday 5th 
May 
DRINKS: fruit juice/wine available - donations requested for drinks 
(please don’t bring your own drinks as this would negate our agreement 
with Shelford Free Church) 
A RAFFLE will be held on the night 
To reserve places, either 
* Complete the form on the Shelford Twinning website: 
http://www.shelfordtwinning.org.uk/quiz/  
* Email: colin@frenchfrogs.net giving names and food choices. 
* Phone Colin Jefferson: 07957465033  with names and food choices. 
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HISTORY WALK  
 

On Monday May 16 at 7.30pm I will lead a guided walk round the village, a 
blend of history and storytelling, entitled “Some Interesting Shelford Houses”. 
The village we see today has developed over many centuries, and there are 
houses from many different periods. Some houses are much older than they 
look – reinventing your house to the latest fashion has a long pedigree, and 
there’s nothing so naff as last year’s fashion! You will hear the stories of some 
of the people who lived in these houses too. 
The walk will begin at St Mary’s Church in Church Street at 7.30, and should 
last up to 90 minutes. It is free. We will go along Church St, down King’s Mill 
Lane, along Woollards Lane to Woodlands Rd, and along Tunwells Lane to 
High Green. We will end at the Square and Compasses, where you may like to 
join me in enjoying the last of the evening sun and a half of beer! 
Important note: I am currently awaiting a second eye operation, so it’s just 
possible I may have to cancel the walk. To be sure it’s taking place, ring up a 
couple of days beforehand to check. I will leave a message on my answerphone 
confirming that it’s going ahead (or not). 
Contact: Helen Harwood, 840393, helen_harwood_uk@yahoo.co.uk 
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CELEBRATE THE QUEEN’S 90TH BIRTHDAY 

ON MAGOG DOWN 
Sunday 15th May, from 12.30pm 

Missed out on tickets to the celebrations in Windsor Great Park in May?  
The Governors of Magog Trust invite you to celebrate closer to home instead: 
Bring a picnic to share with Friends and Family to mark this Special Occasion. 
Toilets will be available but sorry no fires or BBQs. 
As always, dogs must be kept on a short lead on the North Down, and no dogs 
are permitted at any time in the Picnic Area, or in Colin’s Paddock. 

Further details at www.magogtrust.org.uk 

 
 

Granta Flower Club Cambridge 
Invite you to a Flower Arranging Demonstration 

Robin White (NAFAS Area Demonstrator)  
Tuesday 10 May 2016   

Tickets 12 available from Jean Hore 01223843796 

or Jo Ritchie 01223292520 or 

grantaflowerclub@gmail.com 
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 PLAYSCAPE NEWS 
A Playscape Baby! 
Congratulations to Dave Jones (our website designer) 
and his wife Carrie who welcomed little Alexa into the 
world on the 12th April.  The team wish you all the best 

whilst adjusting to the joys of now being a family of 4!  It’s thanks to Dave, of 
Platform Twenty, that we have our website to keep you up to date with all 
Playscape news.  Check out the Draft Masterplan: it’s up there now, go to 
www.shelfordplayscape.org and select “the design”. 
Other New Beginnings? 
The hugely popular Shelford Fun Run is sadly not running this year.  Despite 
building the event into a very successful local 5km run the organisers simply 
couldn’t commit any more time to it.  However, do not despair!  Playscape 
have been in talks with the Fun Run team and we hope to bring it back with a 
bang in 2017!   
To achieve this we need a dedicated Fun Run Sub-committee of half-a-dozen 
people and have one willing volunteer already.  With a team that size it won’t 
be onerous, but it does require a steady pace of organisation through out the 
year (organising sponsorship, road closures, participants etc). The former 
organisers are keen to see the Shelford Fun Run return and have pledged to 
share the systems they’ve established - It’s a well-oiled machine which just 
needs some more hands on deck to keep it running (ahem) each year.   
Love running or just want to give something back to the community? Want to 
learn more? Then please contact Eleanor info@shelfordplayscape.org. 
 
And just to clarify… 
It has been reported locally that the Great Shelford Council Tax increase 
includes "money for the playscape playground project".  This interpretation is 
not correct.  The PC have indeed donated £5k to the appeal so far, and accept 
that there may come a time for more financial support, however the success of 
the Playscape project lies firmly on our fundraising efforts.  To quote the Parish 
Clerk: 
“At no time have we used Playscape proposal as a reason for spending 
increase, it is principally for Highways and land acquisition proposals to 
expand the provision of recreational space.” 
So in essence, we still need your ongoing support to realise this vision.  
Speaking of which, we will update you on the success of It’s a Knockout in the 
next issue!      Eleanor McCrone 
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SHELFORD GARDEN CLUB 
IN CELEBRATION OF TREES 

 
Former wildlife police officer and keen wildlife photographer, Barry Kaufman-
Wright returned to give us some interesting facts about trees. 
Oaks can grow up to 80 feet tall and with roots potentially 160 feet long are 
one of the deepest rooting trees in the world. In high summer a mature oak can 
provide a habitat for up to 100,000 insects. Oak is a slow growing tree, which 
produces a heavy, hard wood. The age of an oak can be calculated by 
measuring the girth of the tree 1 metre up from the base and allowing for 1 cm 
growth a year. Hatfield Forest has a line of oaks which are 700 years old. A 
completely hollow 750 year old tree has tawny owls nesting in the canopy and 
badgers living below. Another tree has a massive oak gall, which is 3 feet 
across. Just outside Thaxted is a tree with two joined trunks, which appears to 
have been formed by branches having rubbed together over a long period to 
form a natural graft.  Sherwood Forest has an enormous tree known as the 
Major Oak considered to be over 1000 years old, which has many heavy 
branches supported by props. 
The oldest tree in Britain is thought to be a yew growing in the churchyard of 
Fortingall village in Perthshire in Scotland with an age of between 2000 to 
3000 years. 
Elm trees used to be common but Dutch elm disease caused 9 million trees to 
die in just over 5 years. Some of the elms seen growing around Huntingdon are 
a hybrid of the smooth leaved elm and the wych elm, which appear to have 
some resistance to the disease.  Beech trees have very shallow roots and the 
storms of 1987 brought down many of these, including those growing at 
Wandlebury. A large beech tree at Aysgarth Falls in Yorkshire, has an 
interesting tangled network of roots exposed by the constant flow of water.  
Field maple is a tree traditionally used in hedgerows, some of which date back 
300 years. A very old copse of field maples can be seen at Hatfield House. 
Field maples look particularly attractive when backlit by sunlight refracting 
through the leaves.  Hazel woodland is often managed by coppicing which 
entails cutting stems back to near ground level every few years, enabling the 
wood to be harvested. Hundreds of years of this practice have resulted in 
coppice stands up to 30 feet across. In the past certain trees would have their 
branches cut at 8-12 feet above ground level to produce successive crops of 
wood, while preventing stock and deer grazing them. This is known as 
pollarding, and hornbeam, ash and willow all respond well to this procedure. 
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Silver birch are known as pioneer trees as they are one the first trees to 
colonise land and will seed in the roots  of fallen trees. Older trees have 
fissured bark and can live to 100 years old. 
Horse chestnut was introduced to Britain by the Romans and gets its name 
from the oracle or horseshoe shape left when a stem is removed from the 
branch. Cattle will eat the leaves and the conkers complete with spiny cases, 
while still attached to the tree. Horse chestnuts have been badly affected by leaf 
miners causing the leaves to brown and die and parasitic wasps, which lay eggs 
in the bark causing the trees to bleed. Sweet chestnut is a native tree, which is 
not related to the horse chestnut.     Helen Chubb 
 

A CELEBRATION OF PLANTS 
 
May is probably the best month of the year to visit most British gardens – the 
spring tulips are still out, but joined by irises and the early summer flowers, 
creating a mass of colour and hopefully some warm sunshine too. The 
Cambridge University Botanic Garden is no different, and in spring we 
particularly celebrate our flowering trees as well as our herbaceous plants. But 
the Botanic Garden isn’t just about the beauty of plants, it’s also an important 
focus for plant science research, particularly in Cambridge but also around the 
world. The Garden’s collection of 8000 species is used by researchers 
exploring how plants work, how they evolved, how they are related to each 
other, and how they can be used to address global problems as challenging as 
food security and climate change. Some of the species we grow are the focus of 
conservation projects because they are so rare, some are the focus of projects to 
extend the range and yield of important crops. And on May 14th 2016 we hope 
you will visit the Garden to find out about all of these exciting projects. Our 
annual Festival of Plants is a celebration of all things plant, and combines 
great stalls from specialist nurseries with activities for the children, folk music 
on the main lawn, free tours and talks, all underpinned by the opportunity to 
find out more about the plants we grow and the science they support. And of 
course, the Garden will be at its best too, so please do come along and enjoy 
the atmosphere. 
 
 The Cambridge University Botanic Garden is open from 10am – 6pm, April 

– September, 7 days a week.  The Glasshouses and Café close 30 minutes 
before the Garden and the Botanic Garden Shop at Brookside closes 15 

minutes before the Garden.  Please check the website at 
www.botanic.cam.ac.uk or telephone 01223 336265 for details about 
opening times, admission charges, tours, courses and special events. 

 



36                                                                              GREAT SHELFORD 
 

 



VILLAGE NEWS                                                                                     37 
 

GREAT SHELFORD FOOTBALL CLUB 
With the clocks going forward evening fixtures meant a very full calendar for 
the men’s team. Injuries to vital players had already started to take effect and 
the heavy defeat to Lakenheath at the end of last month was followed by a 4-2 
loss away to a resurgent Linton Granta side, which knocked them off top spot.  
The team then showed great character however, with a draw and three 
successive victories seeing them topping the table again.  Firstly, coming from 
two goals down to gain a well-earned point against nearest rivals Hardwick and 
then a 3-0 win at home to Cambridge City Reserves, 3-1 away to bottom team 
Cottenham and 3-0 away to Brampton. 
The month ended on a sour note once again unfortunately with a 4-1 defeat at 
home to a very good West Wratting team. Although very tight at the top the 
league title is still in our own hands and we wish the team well in their 
remaining five games. 
There is also the added bonus of two cup-finals to look forward to, both of 
which will be played at Histon Football Club. These take place on Wednesday 
20th April against Chatteris Town, KO 19.30 and Bank Holiday Monday 2nd 
May against Gamlingay United, KO 14.30. 
The ladies team started the month well, taking their customary place in the final 
of the Cambridgeshire Invitation Cup with a 3-1 home win against ICA Sports 
in the semi-final. This was followed up with a welcome three league points 
after a 3-2 home win against Brentwood, before defeats to Stevenage (3-1 at 
home) and Harringay Borough (3-2 away) saw them remain near the foot of the 
table. 
Regrettably, the club have had to withdraw the veteran’s team from their league 
due to a lack of players. It has been a frustrating season for manager Terry 
Gore who has seen a lack of fixtures for various reasons and then a struggle to 
get eleven men on the pitch when games have been forthcoming. 
The club’s end of season player of the year dinner will take place on Saturday 
14th May at Cambridge United Football Ground from 6.30pm.  
The evening includes a three course meal, presentations, raffle and disco. 
Tickets are £20.00 per person - available from Tony Holden (07971 538901) 
and Ricky Woodrow (07896 425130). 

Terry Rider 
 

STAPLEFORD FUN RUN 
5 miles on Magog Down on Sunday 12 June – registration closes Friday 3rd June 

More at www.staplefordrun.com 
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SHELFORD RUGBY CLUB 
 
We are coming to the end of the rugby season. As I write 
we are playing the last few games. 
The first XV look to finish mid table. 
The other 4 men’s teams have managed to put out a full 
15 for most of the season.   
We are one of the only clubs in the area to have 5 adult 
teams and a ladies team playing regularly.   
The club is always looking for new players and anyone is welcome.  Please 
keep an eye on our website for preseason training. 
The minis & youth membership was over 400 this season ranging from the U7 
to U18.  We are lucky to still have a very active Colts team (17-18) in 
attendance each week – other activities do try and take over and Sunday 
morning rugby isn’t so easy on the morning after! 
Registration Day for 2016-17 season is 4th Sept at 10am at Davey Field.  All 
welcome from U7’s to U18. 
Please see our website www.shelfordrugbyclub.co.uk 

Stephanie Hatter, Youth Secretary 
 

SHELFORD TENNIS 
Spring is sprung, get your racket strung, it's time to get on court. Scientists say tennis 
makes you live longer. Viewers of the BBC's "How to Stay Young" will know the three 
secrets to a long and healthy life: 
1 Get active. 2 Use your brain. 3 Do it in company. 
Tennis ticks all those boxes! We welcome new members. Details at gstc.org.uk 
GSTC ladies and men's teams play in the Cambs League, and the Village News can 
now reveal the dates of the club's own competitions: 
Members please add your name to the sign-up sheets in the clubhouse, or 
email tournament@gstc.org.uk for the following events: 
Men's singles knockout 
Ladies' singles knockout 
Men's doubles knockout (sign up as a pair or as a solo and we'll pair you up) 
Ladies' doubles knockout (sign up as a pair or as a solo and we'll pair you up) 
The draw for these events will be on Saturday 14 May and will be posted in the 
clubhouse.   Finals Day is  Saturday 10 September. 
Also sign up for the: 
Mixed doubles. This will be played on Saturday 4th June at 2pm, with the top two 
pairs also playing for the title on Finals Day. 
Those playing the singles and men's and ladies’ doubles tournament matches will have 
priority to use courts 3 & 4 to play these matches on Saturdays between 1pm to 
4pm and Sundays between 9am to 12pm from 5th June to 28 August. 
Good Luck!       Stephen Chittenden 
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ADDENBROOKE’S CHARITABLE TRUST 
The Addenbrooke’s Charity Lottery is open to people who are aged 16 and 
above and players have the chance to win up to £25,000, while at the same time 
helping to make a difference for patients at Addenbrooke’s and the Rosie 
hospitals. The regular weekly draw costs from just £1 per week and at least 50p 
for every £1 entry will help support patients across the hospitals. Money raised 
helps ACT fund cutting edge technology, additional specialist services, vital 
research and extra comforts for patients over and above what would be possible 
through NHS funding alone. 
To sign up for the Addenbrooke's Charity Lottery, please go to 
www.act4addenbrookes.org.uk/lottery or for more information email 
lottery@act4addenbrookes.org.uk or call 01223 217757. 

 

ZARA JUDGED BEST 
Shelford’s Zara Indian Restaurant has won the top award in the national 
restaurant Cobra Good Curry Guide.  
There are close on 9,000 Indian restaurants and takeaways in the British Isles 
and the Cobra guide identifies the best. 
The award is given primarily for the quality of the restaurant's food. Tastes, 
aroma, colour and textures are paramount. Presentation, ambience, service 
competence and friendliness also have a bearing on the award. 
 

www.zarashelford.co.uk 
 

GREAT SHELFORD VENUES 
NEED A PLACE FOR A PARTY OR A MEETING? 

You’re lucky! We have four great public venues in Great Shelford. All have loos and 
kitchens as well as space for you, your family and your friends. 

• The Sports Pavilion Contact the Parish 
Clerk 01223 504494 
• Scout and Guide HQ Contact Duncan or 
Jenny Grey dsg@post.com 
• Memorial Hall  Contact Sheila 
Tilbury-Davis 01223 844384 
• St Mary’s Community Room  Contact 

Mary Lester on 01223  842411 or lestermh_uk@yahoo.co.uk 
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WHAT’S ON IN MAY 
A round up of what’s on at some of the venues near us. For more information, 
times, ticket prices and bookings, please contact the organisation. Please note 
that this information can be subject to change and events may already be fully 
booked. 

CAMBRIDGE ARTS THEATRE 
3–7 Goodnight Mister Tom - Chichester Festival Theatre 
8 Ken Dodd 
9–14 Clybourne Park – satire by Bruce Norris 
17–21 Brideshead Revisited – adaptation of Evelyn Waugh’s novel 
23–28 Shadowlands – based on experiences of C.S.Lewis 
Telephone: 01223 503333 Web: www.cambridgeartstheatre.com 
 

SAWSTON CINEMA 
12 7pm A View From The Bridge (NT Live) Encore 

19 7.30 Carol (Rooney Mara and Cate Blanchett in a story of self-
discovery) 

2 June 7.30	 The Danish Girl (Eddie Redmayne as transgender pioneer) 
Telephone: 01223 712825 Web: www.sawstoncinema.org.uk 
 

STAPLEFORD GRANARY 
6 Kathryn Tickell & The Side (the world’s foremost virtuoso on 

the Northumbrian pipes.) 

7 Ashley Solomon (Baroque Flute) and Nathaniel Mander 
(harpsichord) 

17 Josienne Clarke & Ben Walker (BBC Radio 2 Folk Award 
Winners 2015 Best Duo) 

20 Mozart for Four Hands - with John Bryden & Thomas 
Uhlmann 

Telephone: 01223 849004 Web: www.staplefordgranary.org.uk 
 

UNIVERSITY OF CAMBRIDGE 
	 	 Lines of Thought: Discoveries that Changed the World. 

Exhibition, University Library 

	  By Endurance ew conquer: Shackleton and his men. The Polar 
Museum. 

 	 Celebrating the first 200 years: The Fitzwilliam Museum 
1816–2016 
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14	 	 University Botanic Garden Festival of Plants. Botanic Gardens. 
15 6–7 Lucy Cavendish Singers: Utopia. Madingley Hall. 

23 7–9.30 
Pint of Science Festival. The Panton Arms and others. Local 
pubs will host the area's scientists and academics as they 
present cutting-edge research in a fun and interesting way. 

26 7.30 Kettle’s Yard chamber music series: Fretwork (leading Viol 
Consort). Old Divinity School, St John’s College. 

29 6pm Organ Recital by James O’Donnell (Organist and Master of the 
Choristers, Westminster Abbey). Bach and Duruflé 

For information on these and other events see www.admin.cam.ac.uk/whatson 
 

WANDLEBURY 
14 1–4pm Beginners Tree Identification 
17 7.30 The Story of Wandlebury 
21 8.30 Amphibian Evening 

31 10am-
12pm Muddy Fingers – Half-Term Event for Accompanied Children 

Telephone: 01223 243830   Web: www.cambridgeppf.org 
 

OTHER VILLAGES 
15 11–5pm Ashdon Open Gardens, with local Art & Crafts 

exhibitors. Tickets £5 

15–18 7.30 

Swaffham Bulbeck Summer Theatre presents The Pirates 
of Penzance by Gilbert and Sullivan. Downing Farm, 
Station Road, Swaffham Bulbeck. Tickets £7–£10 
www.sbsummertheatre.com 

3–4 
June 8.30 

Between Mouthfuls and Gosforth’s Fete by Alan 
Ayckbourn. United Reformed Church in Duxford.  
Tickets £8 and £5 
www.villagedrama.moonfruit.com 

 

	

Saturday 14 and Sunday 15 May is 
National Mills Weekend. 
Visit your local mills, like this one at 
Chishill. 
There are thirteen mills in 
Cambridgeshire open this weekend! 
http://www.nationalmillsweekend.co.uk/	
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HOW TO CONTACT 
GREAT SHELFORD VILLAGE NEWS 

We are pleased to receive articles, letters and notices for community events for 
consideration. Please send by email (preferably as a Word document), or deliver 
paper items to Mrs Amis. The copy date is usually the second Friday of the month. 
See the Next Issue box for next month’s date.   
Contact General enquiries and articles for publication: gsvneditorial@yahoo.co.uk 
Non-email contributions to Mrs J Amis, 58 High Street, Great Shelford 
Commercial advertising enquiries:  gsvnadverts@yahoo.co.uk 
Subscriptions: 01223 842993 
General enquiries 01223 571895 or 01223  842553.  
Editorial Committee: David Fuller, Bridget Hodge, Judith Wilson, Lorraine 
Coulson, Duncan Grey. 

 

 
 

NOTE  
The Great Shelford Village News is published by the Editorial Committee, whose 
members are delighted to receive the many regular and occasional contributions 
that make it all possible. The Committee accepts such contributions in good 
faith, but cannot take responsibility for the accuracy of information contained 
therein. The Committee, of necessity, reserves the right to amend or reject items, 
for a variety of reasons. In these cases (unless the changes are minor), every 
reasonable effort will be made to contact the contributor to obtain agreement.              
Editorial Committee 
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Great	Shelford	Village	Rainfall	
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LOCAL	ORGANISATIONS	
Badminton	(Little	Shelford)	 Rosie	Cranmer	 		513572	
Bowls	Club	 Wendy	Seekings	 	843416	
Brownies,	Guides,	Rainbows	 Lisa	MacGregor		 843021	
Bunch	–		Feast	 	 Duncan	Grey	 	842191	
Carpet	Bowls	 	 Jennifer	Cater	 	842995	
Citizens	Advice	Bureau		 Cambridge	 0844	8487979	
Community	Association	 (for	booking	Memorial	Hall)	Sheila	Tilbury-Davis																		 844384	
Country	Market	 Dorothy	Doel																																																															 843946	
Cricket	Club	 Mrs	M	Ellum	 	842394	
Darts	League	 Mr	D	Matthews	 845287	
Football	Club	 Terry	Rider	 01354	680661	
Free	Church	 	 842181	
Friends	of	Shelford	Library	 Daphne	Sulston	 	842248	
Garden	Club	 Helen	Chubb	 845032	
Great	Shelford	Friendship	Club	 Cheryl	Mynott	 845435		
Health	Centre	 Ashen	Green,	Great	Shelford	 843661	
Mobile	Warden	Scheme	 Jackie	Noble	(Wdn)												700920	 Jenny	Morris	(Chair)	 846332	
Parish	Church	Bellringers		 Ann	Smith	 577980		
Parish	Church	Community	Room	 Mary	Lester	 842411	
Parish	Church	Friends	 Bob	Doel	 843946	
Parish	Church	Sunday	Club		 Joanne	Staines	 07790	415732	
Parish	Church	Wardens	 Dianne	Fraser																											562731																						Stella	Nettleton	 832290	
Parochial	Charities	 Mary	Lester	(Clerk	to	the	Trustees)	 842411	
Police	 Non-emergency	number	 					101	
Rainbow	Pre-School	 Alison	Tomlin	 07985	216603	
Royal	British	Legion	 Gillian	Farrar	 840947		
Rugby	Club	 Colin	Astin	 842154	
Sawston	Sports	Centre		 The	Village	College	 712555		
Scouts	and	Cubs		 	Jillian	Hardwick	 840066		
Scout	&	Guide	HQ		 	Jenny	Grey		 842191	
Shelford	&	Stapleford	Strikers		 Derek	White	 561753	
Shelford	Primary	School	 Alison	Evans,	Headteacher	 843107	
Shelford	Support	Group	
(transport	to	hospital	etc.)	

Mrs	Wilkinson																	
Mrs	Newman																				

843856	
842514	

Mrs	P	Legge																												
Mrs	Carol	Bard	

843275											
571380	

South	Cambs	DFAS	 Sheila	Tilbury-Davis		 844384	
Sunnyside	Preschool	Stapleford	 Jane	Doyle		 707817	
Sustainable	Shelford		 Mike	Winter		 07870		807442	
Stapleford	Choral	Society	 Adam	Pounds		 843468	
Tennis	Club	 Lydia	Seymour	 07790	498875	
Twinning	Association	 Penny	Pearl	 842483	
U3A	(Sawston	Branch)	 Mr	D	Cupit	 871527	
WI	 Vanda	Butler	(Secretary)	 561053	
Youth	Initiative	 Ollie	Leonard	 07768	545915	

Village	website:	www.shelford.org 



 

 


